Report of Canada

Visiting place: Concordia University, Montreal

Period: 2nd June to 10th June

Objectives:

1) Communicate with students studying in Concordia University

2) Trying to establish a formal student exchange program with Concordia University

3) Having cultural visits
Staff: 

Dr. Jermain Lam (Department of Public and Social Administration)

Students: 

Wun King Fung, Keith (Department of Applied Social Studies)

Chan Wing Lun (Department of Applied Social Studies)

Ho Man Bo, Jason (Department of Chinese, Translation and Linguistics)

Lee Chi Wing, Rupee (Department of English and Communication)

Chan Hang (Department of English and Communication)

Yu To Ming, Jacqueline (Department of Public and Social Administration)

Wong Wing Lam, Queenie (Department of Public and Social Administration)

Schedule:
	2nd June
	Going to Montreal from Hong Kong

	3rd June
	Arrived and settled down at the Loyola campus

	4th June
	Meeting with the staffs there

Visiting the Loyola Campus and Sir George William Campus

	6th June
	Meeting with the Head of Political Science Department

	7th June
	Meeting with staff from Centre for International Academic Cooperation

	8th June
	Visiting Quebec City

	10th June
	Coming back to Hong Kong


Report

Academic visits:


As one of our objectives of going to Concordia University is to establish a formal student exchange program with her, thus most of our schedules were meeting with the staffs there, included 4th, 6th and 7th of June. On 4th June, we met Dr John Capobianco (Vice Dean of Research and International Relations), Reeta Tremblay (Head of Political Science Department), Daniel Salee (Head of School of Community and Public Affairs), Catherina Vallejo (Head of Department of Classics, Modern Languages & Linguistics), Robert Kilgour (Vice Dean of Curriculum and Appraisals), and Balbir Sahni (Director, Centre for International Academic Cooperation) in the morning. During our meeting, they introduced their programmes of study and the situation of international students at their school. In return, we made a presentation about our programmes and the studying environment at City University. All of us were sincere during the meeting and willing to share our experiences and culture in both of our universities. Moreover, questions were frequently asked by the other side so that we could understand the environment of the other school for a larger extent.


On 6th and 7th June, we met Reeta Tremblay and Frederick Francis from Centre for International Academic Cooperation respectively. The former introduced more about the Political Science Department. After knowing more about the programmes, some of us showed great interest of studying at Concordia University in the post-graduate level. While after meeting with the latter, more exchange programmes and studies between Concordia University and other universities in the world had been introduced. It gave great confidence to CityU students if they want to study at Concordia University since most of the students from different countries just don’t have any adaptive problem, and have great success in academic achievement.


Other then meeting with the staffs there, we did meet two students, Chris and Chow. They are our tour guides, leading us visiting the Concordia University; actually, two campuses compose Concordia University, they are the Loyola campus and Sir George William campus. The former one is rather an old campus but it is extremely beautiful. While the latter one is located at the downtown, and it is a very high-tech campus, video conferencing are available in some of the classrooms!


On the other hand, Dr. Jermain Lam met Dean Martin Singer and John Capobianco individually on 8th June, in order to negotiate the matter of establishing a formal exchange programme between these two universities, and Dean Martin is very keen on it. Moreover, he will be coming to Hong Kong with the president of Concordia University in early December in order to make some concrete arrangements about the exchange programme.

Cultural Visits:


Other then meeting with the staffs there, we did visit a lot of museums and churches in Montreal. As demonstrated by the number (churches can be seen everywhere!) and the size of churches, obviously religion is an important thing for the citizen there. We visited such many Churches as the Notre Dame Church, St Joseph Oratory and the Marie Cathedral. Each of them has their characteristics and charm, especially for the Notre Dame Church, one of the oldest churches in Montreal.


While, visiting the History Museum was another unforgettable experience for us. History and culture of Montreal and Canada were fully showed and explained, thus we could have an in-depth understanding about the development of Montreal. When did the French meet the indigenous at Montreal? How would it become a French-based city? What is the culture of this city? Answers of the above questions can all be found in this museum.


Moreover, we visited the China Town on 3rd June, this was the first time for us to meet and have conversation with Chinese people oversea, it was an interesting experience and we had more understanding about the life of immigrants from Hong Kong in Montreal.


On 8th June, we visited the most beautiful city that we have ever seen, i.e. the Quebec City. It is a very beautiful city and most of the buildings there are more than 200-year-old! It seems that we were staying at a 17th Century city at that time.


Lastly, we visited the Olympic Games Stadium and the Botanic Garden, just like the other places, both of them were very impressive.

Conclusion:


On the whole, the journey would be even better if we had more chances of communicating with the students there, but still it was a very successful journey. And the Concordia University is very keen to establish a formal exchange programmes with City University, hope it will soon become a truth so that more interaction can be establish between City University and the Concordia University.
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The residence we stayed at the Loyola campus
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A photo we took at the Vancouver Airport
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Photo we took after the meeting on 4th June
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Frederick Francis(left) is a very kind and cheerful person.
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Chris(middle), the tour guide, was introducing 

the computer system used in Concordia University.
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An elegant church--Marie Cathedral


